
2011 OPERATING FUND 
 

   REVENUES                         TOTALS 
   Grants                           600,092 
   Overhead Reimbursement                          76,690 
   In-kind Rent             30,000 
   Interest Income                                 277 
   Administrative Income            19,625 

   TOTAL REVENUES                $726,684*  
 

*Does not include receivable grant revenue reimbursement for the 4th 
quarter of Calendar year 2011 

 

   EXPENDITURES                        TOTALS 
   Payroll Expenditures: 
   Salaries and Wages                         294,127 
   Payroll Taxes and Fringe Benefits         124,927 
   Total Payroll Expenditures                      $419,054  
 

   Operating Expenditures: 
   Pass Through Grants                                                77,509 
   Contractual Services                                                 51,051      
   Insurance                5,407 
   Maintenance Agreements              1,615 
   Equipment & Computer Software           12,231 
   Postage                               2,736 
   Printing and Supplies            18,290 
   Professional Fees                         107,634 
   Rent              51,332 
   Telephone and Internet               7,862 
   Travel, Conferences, Dues & Meetings                  9,977 
   Total Operating Expenditures                      $345,644  
 

   TOTAL EXPENDITURES                  $764,698  

 The US Department of Commerce/Economic Development Administration (EDA) awarded the Regional Planning Board 
ÁÎ Αψππȟπππ ÇÒÁÎÔ ÔÏ ÃÁÐÉÔÁÌÉÚÅ Á 2ÅÖÏÌÖÉÎÇ ,ÏÁÎ &ÕÎÄ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ "ÏÁÒÄȭÓ ÆÉÖÅ-county service region. The total project cost 
×ÉÔÈ ÌÏÃÁÌ ÍÁÔÃÈ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ Αρ ÍÉÌÌÉÏÎȟ ÁÎÄ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÆÕÎÄÅÄ ÆÒÏÍ %$!ȭÓ &&9 ςπρς $ÉÓÁÓÔÅÒ 2ÅÌÉÅÆ /ÐÐÏÒÔÕÎÉÔÙ 0ÒÏÇÒÁÍ ×ÈÉÃÈ 
specifically targets regions that suffered damage from Hurricane Irene and Tropical Storm Lee. 
,#,'20" ÃÕÒÒÅÎÔÌÙ ÍÁÎÁÇÅÓ Ô×Ï 2,&ȭÓ ÃÁÐÉÔÁÌÉÚÅÄ ÂÙ %$! ÉÎ ρωψυ ÁÎÄ ρωψψȢ 4ÈÅ ÓÕÍ ÔÏÔÁÌ ÏÆ ÆÕÎÄÉÎÇ ÁÖÁÉÌÁÂÌÅ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ 
ÔÈÅ "ÏÁÒÄȭÓ 2,& 0ÒÏÇÒÁÍ ×ÁÓ ÎÏÔ ÅÎÏÕÇÈ ÔÏ ÍÅÅÔ ÅØÉÓÔÉÎÇ ÎÅÅÄ ÁÎÄ ÁÎÔÉÃÉÐÁÔÅÄ ÄÅÍÁÎÄ ÆÒÏÍ ÂÕÓÉÎÅÓÓÅÓ ÓÅÅËÉÎÇ ÐÏÓÔ-
disaster recovery aid. 
Generally speaking, loan funds will be used to finance the following set of activities: 

Fixed asset loans for the acquisition and improvement of land, buildings, plant and equipment; including new         
construction or renovation of existing facilities, 
Working capital loans for the start-up of new business or expansion of existing business 

There is a limit of $150,000 financing per project which carries a 5% fixed rate. Equipment and working capital loans 
typically carry terms of 5-10 years with 10-15 year terms on real estate loans. Applicants are encouraged to contribute 
30% toward total project financing. Projects are evaluated based on community need, local capacity, project impact and 
project readiness.  
Priority consideration will be given to businesses who were impacted from Hurricane Irene flooding. Additional businesses 
in the region, unaffected by damage from Hurricane Irene, would be eligible for RLF assistance following a first year cycle 
of funding. 
Assistance in obtaining grant funding was provided through Senators Charles Schumer and Kirsten Gillibrand and  
Congressman Bill Owens and Chris Gibson.  
RLF applications can be found on www.lclgrpb.org or by calling 518-668-5773. 

Economic Development  

2012 Loan Recipients  

The Lake Champlain - Lake George Regional Planning 
Board operates a revolving loan fund program which pro-
vides financing to support the growth of small businesses 
throughout the five county area utilizing funding from US 
Department of  Commerce and US Dept of Agriculture. 
Every year the Revolving Loan Fund Committee reviews 
dozens of applications for loans. Each applicant is eager to 
create or improve an existing business that will not only 
generate new employment opportunities, but will also 
give back to their community. This year $370,000 in  
capital financing was provided to local businesses,  
including those highlighted in this newsletter.  

US Commerce Department Approves $800,000 Grant for Revolving Loan Fund Program  

All About You Salon  
Located in the Village of Port Henry, Essex County, this 
salon offers a wide variety of specialized services including 
coloring and cutting, spa pedicures and manicures, 
makeup application and full face and body waxing. As one 
of the only salons located in the area, All About You will 
bring a much needed service to the area of Port Henry.  
This salon currently services clients from Lake Placid, 
Port Henry, Crown Point, Whitehall, Ticonderoga, Hague 
and Vermont, and is looking to expand its reaches. The 
Revolving Loan Fund is providing the owner with a working 
capital loan to renovate the current salon space and add 
new equipment. Once the salon is established, two  
additional employment opportunities will be provided.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Lake Champlain Watershed has an array of non-point source pollution inputs that contribute to the high concentration of  
phosphorus within the Lake. The goal of this planning effort is to utilize the information provided within the Lake Champlain Basin 
Program's Opportunities for Action Watershed Plan to assess the lands within the NY side of the basin and identify sources of and 
remediation efforts for phosphorus pollution. 

Regional Planning Board helps secure $500,000 from New York State Consolidated Funding  
Applications for work in the Lake Champlain Basin and around Schroon Lake  

,ÉÖÉÎÇÓÔÏÎȭÓ 0ÒÏÐÅÒÔÙ -ÁÎÁÇÅÍÅÎÔ 
,ÉÖÉÎÇÓÔÏÎȭÓ 0ÒÏÐÅÒÔÙ -ÁÎÁÇÅÍÅÎÔȟ ÌÏÃÁÔÅÄ ÉÎ ,ÁËÅ 
George, Warren County, provides property management 
services to residential and commercial properties in the 
greater Lake George area.  The Revolving Loan Fund  
provided a working capital loan. 

Through the Town of Moriah the Regional Planning Board, as a member of the Champlain Watershed Improvement  
Coalition of New York (CWICNY), applied for and received a $200,000 planning grant for the NYS Champlain Watershed 
Non-Point Source Pollution Assessment Plan. The goal of this plan is to identify high priority areas throughout the five 
counties of the Champlain Basin that have significant inputs of non-point source pollution, which include urban and  
construction runoff, failing on-site septic systems, roadside and streambank erosion and agricultural practices.  This  
assessment will be done through public outreach and technical expertise to rank sub-watersheds within the Champlain 
Basin as high, medium or low priority for non-point source pollution inputs, and site identifications with local Departments 
of Public Works, utilizing the partnerships formed by the five County Soil and Water Conservation Districts. Staff at the 
Regional Planning Board authored the grant application, which was submitted to the NYS Department of State Local  
Waterfront Revitalization Program through the new Consolidated Funding Application. Grant awards were announced in 
late December 2012, and the North Country Economic Development Council was named a Top Performer and awarded 
$92.2 million dollars, which was distributed to 82 projects.  This Champlain Non-Point Source Assessment Plan grant was 
one of 12 Department of State grants awarded in the Region.  Work on this grant is expected to start in April 2013 with 
the public outreach and education portion. 

 
 
 
 
 

The Regional Planning Board also aided the Warren County Soil and Water Conservation District (SWCD) in the production 
of a Schroon Lake Watershed Management Plan Implementation grant that was awarded to the Town of Chester, Warren 
County. This $300,000 grant will help pay for stormwater runoff work, invasive species 
reduction and prevention and septic system pump-outs and education.  The grant work 
will be performed through a partnership between the Planning Board, SWCD, the Towns 
of Chester, Horicon and Schroon and members of the East Shore Schroon Lake 
Association and the Schroon Lake Association.  Staff from the Planning Board will aid in 
managing the septic pump-out program around Schroon Lake, as well as provide  
education to the public and schools on stormwater runoff, invasive species and septic 
systems.  

Baker Funeral Home  
The Revolving Loan Fund is providing the capital needed 
to purchase property in Queensbury, Warren County, and 
construct a new funeral home on Corinth Road. This new 
funeral home will create three new jobs,  and fill a much 
needed niche in that area of the community.   

business for almost 90 years and services areas including 
Warren and Washington Counties.  A working capital loan 
from the Revolving Loan Fund will provide funding for a 
37 year employee to lease the garage from its newly retired 
owner, as well as purchase new equipment for the garage.  
This business currently employs seven people and with 
this loan will create one to three new positions at the 
company.   

 

4ÈÏÍÓÏÎȭÓ 'ÁÒÁÇÅ 
4ÈÏÍÓÏÎȭÓ 'ÁÒÁÇÅ ÉÓ Á ÆÕÌÌ ÓÅÒÖÉÃÅ ÔÒÕÃËȟ ÁÕÔÏ ÒÅÐÁÉÒ ÁÎÄ    

  towing shop located   
  on State Route 9 in  
  Lake George,  
  Warren County. 
  The Garage has 
been a family run 

Robert Lawton 



Water Quality Publications  

Water Quality Education  

As part of a NYS DEC Round 10 Water Quality Improvement 
Program grant, the Regional Planning Board created 4 
new educational rack cards, with graphics provided by 
the State of Washington Department of Ecology, that are  
now available at our office. The rack cards emphasize the 
steps that homeowners can take to reduce stormwater 
pollution, including, picking up pet waste, reducing car 
washing runoff,  using fertilizer sparingly and checking 

your car for 
oil leaks. The 
rack cards 
will be  
distributed 
throughout 
the region in 
2013.  

The City of Plattsburgh was awarded a $25,000 NYS DEC 
Urban Forestry Grant to increase the 
number of street trees within the City. 
City staff will be focusing on lower  
income areas that will benefit from the 
trees for both energy reduction and 
aesthetics. Staff at the Regional Planning 
Board authored the grant application, 
and will be working with the City 
throughout 2013 on implementing the 
grant and performing public outreach.  
 
The Regional Planning Board was awarded a $7500 grant 
from the Lake Champlain Basin Program (LCBP) to hold 
three educational workshops for teachers throughout the 
Champlain Basin. Project WET, Project WILD and Project 
WILD: Aquatic are nationally developed educational programs 
that integrate hands-on activities into existing curriculums 
to teach students an array of water quality and wildlife 
conservation and protection concepts. This grant money 
will be used to hold three free workshops to train local 
educators in the programs and provide them with 
Ȱ4ÒÅÁÓÕÒÅ #ÈÅÓÔÓȟȱ ×ÈÉÃÈ ÃÏÎÔÁÉÎ ÁÌÌ ÔÈÅ ÍÁÔÅÒÉÁÌÓ ÎÅÅÄÅÄ 
to perform five of the activities in their classrooms.  For 
the first time, the workshops will be run by the Environmental 
Planning Assistant from the Planning Board, who became 
a NYS DEC Certified Project WET, Wild, and Wild: Aquatic 
facilitator in 2012.  

Additional Water Quality Grants  Forming Local Partnerships to Continue Green 
Infrastructure Efforts  

 

Staff at the Regional Planning Board applied for and received an 
International Paper Grant on behalf of the Silver Bay 

YMCA to plant a rain garden 
on the YMCA property. This 
300 square foot garden was 
planted in October 2012 with 
help from Silver Bay and Lake 
George Association staff. The 
garden was planted to help 
catch stormwater runoff from 

several buildings on the property, while educating local 
homeowners and the thousands of visitors to the YMCA 
on green infrastructure practices.  
 

As a member of the Champlain Watershed Improvement 
Coalition of New York, the Planning Board organized a 
rain barrel workshop for local residents interested in  
utilizing the barrels.  Several residents from area lakes, 
including Lake George and 
Schroon Lake, attended to learn 
about the benefits of rain barrels 
and other lake friendly living 
ideas and were then given a 55 
gallon rain barrel to take home. 
 

The Regional Planning Board is 
continuing its efforts with helping eight local municipalities 
with their Municipal Separate Stormwater Sewer System 
(MS4) Permit Program.  This year, the Planning Board 
contracted with the City of Glens Falls to perform their 
Public Education and Involvement portions of their 
Stormwater Program. This included planting a rain garden 
ÉÎ (ÁÖÉÌÁÎÄȭÓ #ÏÖÅ ×ÉÔÈ 'ÉÒÌ 3ÃÏÕÔ 4ÒÏÏÐ στρυ ÁÎÄ ÍÁÒËÉÎÇ 
storm drains around Glens Falls High School. 

A new Salmon in the Classroom set-up was purchased for 
Hartford Central School utilizing an International Paper 
grant authored and submitted by Regional Planning 
Board staff on behalf of the school. Students will raise 
salmon from eggs to fingerlings and will then release the 
small fish into a local stream. This Trout Unlimited Program 
is performed in schools throughout the Champlain Basin 
and New York State, and aims at educating students about 
life, ecology and the surrounding environment.  
 
In 2011 the Warren County Board of Supervisors adopted 
an invasive species Transport Law to make it unlawful to 
transport visible aquatic invasive species into or out of a 
Warren County body of water. Working with the Warren 

County DPW, the Regional Planning 
Board helped place 12 signs 
alerting boaters of the law at 
town and state boat launches 
throughout the County. The sign 
was designed by staff at the  
Regional Planning Board and 
LGA, and created by the County 
DPW sign shop.  

A street in Plattsburgh where 
trees will be planted.  
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